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MICHAEL PRABHU OCTOBER 5, 2021
USCCB memo reveals women identifying as ‘trans men’ infiltrated seminaries
A USCCB memo suggests that DNA tests and medical exams should be instituted to stop any further incidents.

https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/warnings-about-transexuals-entering-seminaries/       
Joseph Summers, Washington D.C. October 5, 2021 

A United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) memo has suggested bishops consider DNA tests and medical examinations for admittance to seminary and religious life after multiple women identifying themselves as men were admitted to seminaries and houses of formation. 
The memo, issued by Milwaukee Archbishop Jerome Listecki, head of the USCCB Committee on Canonical Affairs and Church Governance on September 22, states that the committee was recently “made aware of instances where it had been discovered that a woman living under a transgender identity had been unknowingly admitted to the seminary or to a house of formation of an institute of consecrated life.” It is not specified whether or not the seminaries and houses of formation were in the United States or elsewhere, nor is it specified how often such incidents occurred. 

The memo mentions an instance in which “sacramental records had been fraudulently obtained to reflect [the individual’s] new identity.” In all instances, however, “nothing in these individuals’ medical or psychological reports had signaled past treatments or pertinent surgeries.” None of the women identifying themselves as men had as yet attempted Holy Orders. 
Listecki, a doctor of Canon Law, stated that “canon law requires the diocesan bishop to admit to the major seminary and promote to Holy Orders only men who possess the requisite physical and psychological qualities” needed for ministry. He went on to point out that bishops can canonically “require various means to establish moral certitude in this regard.” Listecki also stated that some members of the Committee have suggested “that a bishop should consider requiring a DNA test, or at a minimum, certification from a medical expert of the bishop’s own choosing, to assure an applicant is male.” 

Rocco Palmo, a blogger for Whispers in the Loggia, broke the story on Twitter. In a Tweet dated September 22, Palmo said that Listecki had told the bishops of “unspecified ‘instances’ (plural) of born-female transmen ‘unknowingly admitted to seminary or religious life.’” 
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! From the “Oh No You Didn’t!” Desk — while
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The Tweet was initially met with rage and incredulity, with some suggesting that the suggestions made by the Committee resounded of medieval practices used to check candidates for the priesthood.  
While Catholic baptismal certificates do not specify the biological sex of the baptized, some Protestant churches have invited people identifying as transgender to re-affirm the promises made at baptism with their chosen name, reflecting a trend in mainline Protestantism. The Catholic Church, however, has maintained its traditional teaching that biological sex is an absolute, with Pope Francis condemning gender theory on several occasions, in one instance calling it demonic. 

LifeSiteNews reached out to the USCCB for comment but has yet to receive a response. 
3/37 Readers’ comments

Gender theory is an error of the human mind that leads to so much confusion,' the pope said. This was said in an article about gender theory in 2015. Scientific research will tell you that this theory is completely against the natural law of human nature & science. It's a way of rejecting the Church Teaching of "Being created in the image & likeness of God as man or woman & inherently a child of God thru baptism."
How very sad that they believe you can just decide what genetic traits one is to inherit thru DNA! Diana Hayden
REMINDER
(14th March 2005) Women can never have access to the Priesthood, because it is not included in the plan of God. Even if a bishop was to conduct an "ordination", it would not be valid, it would be a travesty and sacrilege which, in my opinion, would be of an extreme gravity as there would be a risk of rupture in the "apostolic succession". That we must fear most.
Throughout all eternity, God chose to incarnate in a man through the Virgin Mary Immaculate who, more than any other woman, would have deserved to be ordained priest. The Sacrament of Holy Order being closely linked to the Eternal Priesthood of Jesus Christ who died on the Cross to save us, every priest is the icon of Christ, despite his failings, in a totally supernatural relationship that transcends us and that we will discover, I believe, in the hereafter.  Moreover, as I just mentioned, the Priesthood is not separable from the Sacrifice of the Cross perpetuated over time by the Holy Eucharistic Sacrifice and it is a man who died on the Cross, Jesus Christ, the Priest ultimately and not a woman. 
Therefore, for those who, wherever possible, know how to evaluate the importance and the value of the Everlasting Priesthood in the light of the constant teaching of the Church and the witness of saints, it is unthinkable that a woman has access to it and any "ordination" would, in this case, be invalid and sacrilegious with certainty.
One can always argue that Protestants have already made the "ordination" of women. Well, it does not matter because they have long since broken the "apostolic succession" and their celebrations are therefore only mock sacraments. They can mimic the Church, but their ceremonies have no consistency, they are devoid of the presence of God and the fact to let anybody believe, knowingly, that their clergy is invested in Priesthood and can therefore act in communion with Catholic or Orthodox clergy who has not broken the "apostolic succession", is a real sin.
"Ordination" of women is simply impossible, because it was not planned from the outset.
(July 24, 2010 at 1:51 pm) The Catholic Church venerates Our Lady as the pinnacle of womanhood, both as Mother and Virgin.
For a woman to seek priesthood would assume a dimension distinct from the fulfilment of womanhood achieved by Our Lady. It would diminish Our Lady as the model of perfect and complete womanhood by introducing a further role for women, one in which she does not partake.
The arrival of women priests would mean that Our Lady, despite her position as Mother of God and Virgin of virgins, no longer represents the pinnacle of womanhood. It would be an admission that she is lacking in her fulfilment of that role since she has missed out on a further role which is the priestly ministry.
Clearly, for Catholics this would be an intolerable position. Our Lady is God’s perfect creature whom He has crowned as Queen of Heaven. She has received God’s favour and is lacking in nothing. Female ministry would be a contradiction of her position and therefore a contradiction of the marvels that God has done for Her.

(14th May 2016 at 0h14) Exactly. We must also say that a woman cannot be a priest, because it is God who chooses his priests, and not the reverse. One must be called. I do not know why suddenly God would call women while He never called any before. In short, it is still a bad shot from that dirty grapple.

 Lionel

Homosexuals infiltrated the Catholic priesthood. Their behavior has been exposed and the negligence or coverup by the episcopate has caused enormous harm worldwide. Now the transsexuals are infiltrating. This is a decades long reality that is intended to undermine and destroy the Roman Catholic Church from within. I believe Pope Benedict resigned, overwhelmed by the enormity of rooting out the incestuous plague he faced. Pope Francis has done little to combat the treachery, and in material ways has fostered it. Aloysius
I knew this was on the way. It is an infringement on the rights of a person to require fingerprints for all clergy and certain laity for the pretense of a criminal background check and abuse prevention. They force all priests with threats, just like the unvaccinated, even those who had the virus, that if you do not submit to being fingerprinted there will be repercussions. I always wondered what fingerprints had to do directly with future abuse and proof of abuse. It has none, but everyone whom the bishops say must be fingerprinted will do so or suffer the consequences. Probably the best form of evidence for abuse is having DNA of the person. You now have the DNA of every priest and can determine if there is a match with evidence from the "crime scene". Now, under pretext of women in the priesthood, DNA will eventually be required of all entering the seminary. It would be unjust to profile anyone as being a transgender, so DNA extraction has to happen to all. Another infringement on the rights of the innocent. We have entered into a time when any tests are justified in order to stop an evil. Freedom from tyranny has taken another step toward annihilation. As an aside, it must be known that some, if not all of the research done with one's genealogy and the acquisition of DNA for analysis, does not stay in private companies. Hey, if money can be made by selling this information, they will, just like your emails and addresses. This DNA information can, and has, been used by nations, such as China, to profile the characteristics of people of other nationalities. Add this to the "gain of function" research, allegedly even funded by Fauci in China, and you have the workings of nationality specific weaponized virus. Next time you submit your DNA to a company that will tell you your background because of your curiosity, think about what you are doing to the country you presently live in. Think about it, if in fact you submit your DNA to find out what your hidden background nationalities are, then this specificity lends itself to be used by evil as a nationality specific biological weapon. Chinese leaders are not saints and have shown themselves more than willing to focus such evil upon others, justified in their code of ethics. This is why religion must be wiped out in favor of the "state's moral code" because true morality opposes communism. Donnie
